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The Week Ahead 
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Monday, December 13, 2021 Theatre Performance “Little Women” – 6:30pm 

Tuesday, December 14, 2021 Theatre Performance “Little Women” – 6:30pm 

Wednesday, December 15, 2021 
Staff Meeting – 7:30am 

Theatre Performance “Little Women” – 6:30pm 

Thursday, December 16, 2021 
Health and Safety Meeting – 8:00am 

Theatre Performance “Little Women” – 6:30pm 

Friday, December 17, 2021 

Locker Clean up – 11:15am 

Theatre Performance “Little Women” – 6:30pm 

Flex Day - Dismissal at 2:01pm 

Upcoming Events 

 

December 13th - 17th -  Winter Spirit Week 

 

December 13th - 17th - Do Good December  

 

December 20th – 31st – Winter Break – School Closure 

 

January 3rd – School Re-opens 
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Health and Safety: 

 

Making travel plans? New arrival testing & isola-

tion requirements for air travellers returning from 

non-U.S. countries 
Friday, December 3, 2021 

 

The federal government now requires all 

travellers five and up flying into Cana-

da from countries other than the United 

States to take a COVID-19 test upon arrival 

at Canadian airports and self-isolate until 

they receive a negative result, whether or 

not they are fully vaccinated. 

 
The arrival test is in addition to the already required negative pre-entry PCR test that 
must be taken within 72 hours of scheduled flights into Canada. If an arrival test is not 
available, travellers will be given a take-home test. 

 

Vaccinated travellers must isolate until they receive a negative result from their arrival 
test. Unvaccinated travellers must isolate for the full 14 days and test on Day 1 and Day 
8 of their quarantine. As long as travellers have a safe place to isolate, they do not have 
to stay in a government quarantine hotel. 

 

IMPORTANT: The 14-day rule remains in effect for students who are not fully vac-
cinated, regardless of whether they are returning from the U.S. or another coun-
try. Students who are unvaccinated or partially vaccinated CANNOT attend 
school for 14 days following their return, regardless of who they travel with or if 
they receive a negative PCR test result before and/or after an international 

flight, according to federal travel guidance around COVID-19. 
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https://travel.gc.ca/travel-covid/travel-restrictions/flying-canada-checklist/covid-19-testing-travellers-coming-into-canada#getting-tested
https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/Lists/Posts/Post.aspx?ID=1189
https://www.canada.ca/content/dam/phac-aspc/documents/services/publications/diseases-conditions/fully-vaccinated-travellers-without-covid-19-symptoms-returning-canada/fully-vaccinated-en.pdf
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Health and Safety: 

 

 

There are exemptions for travel as part of cross-border custody agreements. For more 
information on this exemption, check here. 
 

In addition to school, students who are unvaccinated or partially vaccinated cannot 
attend the following for 14 days after international travel: 
 

 day cares and camps 

 settings with vulnerable people (i.e. long-term care facilities) 

 large crowded indoor or outdoor settings (i.e. amusement parks, sporting events) 

 crowded public transportation that does not ensure physical distancing & masking 
 

Fully vaccinated students can return to school after receiving a negative result from 
their arrival test, as long as they also received a negative pre-entry PCR test and their  

second vaccination was at least two weeks prior to their return. 

 

If you decide to travel internationally during the school year, please coordinate with 
your teacher and school beforehand to ensure your child stays on top of schoolwork 
while they are away and for the 14 days following their return. 

 

As there are periodic updates on requirements for travellers, we recommend you check 
for updates while planning your trip and again shortly before planned travel. For more 
information on federal guidance and restrictions, visit canada.ca/coronavirus. For infor-
mation on provincial measures, visit bccdc.ca/covid19or call 811. 

 

 

by Jacob Zinn at 8:37 AM  
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https://travel.gc.ca/travel-covid/travel-restrictions/exemptions
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html
http://www.bccdc.ca/health-info/diseases-conditions/covid-19
https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/_layouts/15/userdisp.aspx?ID=33112
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F.Y.I.: 

 

District winter weather procedures: Know       
before it snows 
Sunday, December 5, 2021 

 

With snow in the forecast, it's important for parents, guardians, students and staff 
to know the district's severe weather procedures for announcing school closures, 
delayed openings or cancellations. 

All schools in the Surrey School District will remain OPEN, except under extreme cir-
cumstances. 

Any districtwide closure or delayed school opening will be announced on the Surrey 
Schools website and individual school websites, as well as communicated on the 
district's Twitter, Facebook and Instagram accounts. Metro Vancouver media will al-
so be alerted. 

An announcement will be made by 7 a.m. at the latest, based on the best infor-
mation available at that time. 

Please note: Only cancellations, closures or delayed school openings will be an-
nounced. Except under extreme circumstances, no announcement will be made that 
schools are open. 

** Student safety is our first priority and a shared responsibility. As always, parents 
and guardians may choose to make other arrangements if they don't feel it is safe to 
travel to school. Students will not be penalized for such absences. ** 

 

For more information, please check the next page of the newsletter for our infor-
mation brochure, also available on the Surrey Schools website 
in English, Punjabi, Chinese and Arabic.  

 

by Sheila Reynolds at 3:22 PM  
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https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/Lists/Posts/Post.aspx?ID=1213
https://www.surreyschools.ca/NewsEvents/Posts/Lists/Posts/Post.aspx?ID=1213
https://www.surreyschools.ca/Pages/default.aspx
https://twitter.com/Surrey_Schools
https://www.facebook.com/SurreySchools/
https://www.instagram.com/surrey_schools/
https://www.surreyschools.ca/ParentServices/ParentInfoBrochures/Documents/SSC_WeatherOnePager_English.pdf
https://www.surreyschools.ca/ParentServices/ParentInfoBrochures/Documents/SSC_WeatherOnePager_Punjabi.pdf
https://www.surreyschools.ca/ParentServices/ParentInfoBrochures/Documents/SSC_WeatherOnePager_Chinese.pdf
https://www.surreyschools.ca/ParentServices/ParentInfoBrochures/Documents/SSC_WeatherOnePager_Arabic.pdf
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“This Week at Fleetwood Park” – Principal’s Message: December 6th – 10th   

 

Good morning Dragons, I hope you are all well and enjoying this busy, special time of 
year!  This week at Fleetwood Park Secondary, it has been an exciting time with much 
on the go.  There is a “festive” tone in our school, students and staff are working hard, 
and enjoying our time together in community.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The week started with a bang on Monday morning with the first snowfall of the season.  
We all made our way to school with the additional weather and road challenges.  Thank 
you to all students and staff for your efforts in getting to school in the morning.  Thank 
you to everyone for your flexibility and understanding as we adjusted to the staffing 
needs of the morning.  Winter has truly arrived! 
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Our students have been enjoying Intramurals at lunch.  Great thanks to Ms. Forsythe 
and her students for organizing such a positive and fun program.  This week, students 
have been playing indoor soccer.  It is a great way to spend their lunch break! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Ziolkowska’s Entrepreneur students were busy this week hosting the FPSS Entrepre-
neurship Fair.  Students researched possible items, then made hand-crafted products, 
marketed them across the school, and then held a sale at lunchtime on Tuesday.  We had 
many very creative items for sale.  The Fair was a big hit, and very popular with our stu-
dents.  Most items were sold out by the end of the lunchbreak.  Many valuable learning 
lessons were on display.  Great work Dragons!   
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 Students in our Technology Department are  
 developing important life-long skills! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Fleetwood Park Secondary Fine and Performing Arts Departments have been very ac-
tive and we are very proud of our students’ work. Over the last week, and next, there will 
be many wonderful opportunities to see the results of our students’ dedication and talent. 

 

 

 

 

 

We have all been enjoying a 
new Art Department installa-
tion:  Bobble-heads…  I have 
been watching students stop 
and admire the art on display.  
The bobbleheads look fantas-
tic! 
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Our Music students are al-
so celebrating the holiday 
season.  This week, be-
tween classes, small en-
sembles of students have 
been playing Christmas 
Music in the plaza as stu-
dents make their way to 
class.  We are also looking 
forward to a virtual Winter 
Music Concert this year.  
Stay tuned for more infor-
mation. 

 

 

 

 

Our Theatre students are stag-
ing “Little Women” this week 
and next.  This is a student-
written production.  Today, we 
will be holding two matinee 
performances, with evening 
performances scheduled for 
next week.  Buy your tickets 
while you can.  Our entire cast 
and crew have been working 
so hard, and have devoted 
countless hours to this produc-
tion.  It promises to be a great 
show!   
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This evening, Ms. Landriault and her Dance students will be performing for family and 
friends at our annual Dance Showcase.  The show will begin at 6:00pm.  Please contact 
Ms. Landriault for tickets.  This will also be a wonderful event that will showcase our 
students’ amazing talents.   

 

This week our students have continued to embrace the season of giving.  Student 
Council’s Hot Chocolate sales are raising funds for the Flood Relief efforts, and our 
Reach Out Club’s Candy-gram sales are raising funds for International Relief causes.  
Meanwhile, Operation Smile Club is fundraising for cleft palate aid by organizing a Mar-
io Cart Tournament.  Again, we are very proud of the social responsibility demonstrat-
ed by our students.  They are making a difference in our community and around the 
world.   

 

Throughout the week, Artona’s mobile Photography studio has been onsite.  Grade 12 
students have been having their Graduation Photos taken.  This is an important tradi-
tion, and a fun memory for our graduating class.  Orders for Graduation Photos are 
available directly through the Artona website. 
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Next week is the final week of school before the Winter Break.  Life at Fleetwood Park 
will continue to be full and interesting.  I encourage all Dragons to appreciate the 
community we have created together.  Take advantage of all the opportunities availa-
ble to you, and enjoy this time together.   

 

All the best for a happy Friday, and a safe, joyous weekend. 

 

 

 

Ken 
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Mission Statement: 
 
“At Fleetwood Park Secondary we value excellence in education and strive to provide a learning environment where all students 

are encouraged to build successful futures.” 
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